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Comment 

HFMA: Q1 figures encouraging but are a work in progress

Responding to NHS Improvement’s quarter-one performance figures, HFMA director of policy and technical Paul Briddock said:
‘Today’s Q1 performance report into NHS finances depicts an encouraging and better than planned reduction in the overall deficit for quarter one at £461m. This time last year the overspend stood at nearly £1bn, so it’s positive to see the NHS finance picture in a better position. Yet, the results can only be viewed as work in progress.
 
‘Improvements are being made, the finance community is working harder than ever, and we continue to welcome support from initiatives such as STF funds. It is still early days and as shown in our most recent Temperature Check, finance directors said they are feeling the pressures of the current financial situation.
 
‘The demands on the NHS are extremely high, with waiting times struggling to hit targets, and patient numbers set to increase during the winter months.  We must therefore move forward with caution, but it is clear that finance directors are tackling the challenge head on and setting good foundations for the coming year.’
